From the Division of Student Affairs



Dear Falcons,

The semester is drawing to a conclusion and I want to take this opportunity to share some important information with you.

- Stay connected while you are away from campus. Download and use the SAU
 App. The app is available for download and is available free in the Google App
 Store and Apple App Store.
- Residence Halls close at 4:30 p.m. on Wednesday, November 25, 2020.
- Residence Halls open in the Spring 2021 for all student Move-In on Saturday, January 23, 2021. Please follow the guidance in the letters you will receive from Residential Life & Learning on your move-in arrangements.
- Classes begin VIRTUALLY on Monday, January 11, 2021. If you have any technology related issues, please be sure to complete the <u>Student Remote</u> Learning Survey.
- Please go to the 2021 Spring Semester Academic Calendar to jot down all important dates into your phone/planner. That link is: https://www.st-aug.edu/academic-calendar/#2021-spring-semester
- Bookmark the Coronavirus Information (COVID-19) webpage for updates and important information for the Spring 2021 semester. That link is: https://www.st-aug.edu/coronavirus/
- Please ensure that you are Registered for spring 2021 classes by Today, November 19 to avoid a \$50.00 up-front late registration fee and to ensure you receive the classes you need to graduate on time.

Falcons, thank you for your efforts to stay safe during this difficult time. Unfortunately, the pandemic is not over, and so your efforts to Wait Six Feet Apart, Wear a Mask, and Wash Your Hands should continue when you leave the SAU Campus. Please continue to follow the guidance of your local health department when you are not on the campus. While you are away, please know that we are thinking about you and we are here to support you. We will restart our Zoom Room Group Tele-Counseling and Virtual-Health Center Consultations for you. Students can access the Virtual-Health Services through Teams. Go to the following website for more information: https://www.st-aug.edu/health-wellness-virtual-communications/

Please bookmark the <u>CAPS</u> and <u>Gordon Health Center</u> webpages for updates on these initiatives and for more helpful information. We are also pleased to announce expanded health and wellness support for you through our partnership with Advance Community Health of Raleigh, NC. Students will have the opportunity to participate in tele-health and counseling services with certified/qualified medical professionals while you are away from campus through Advance. More information on these services will be shared with you via email and the SAU App.

From the Division of Student Affairs



Falcons, I know it has not been easy to be a college student this year. I am proud of you for staying the course and for soaring to the end of the semester. I want you to also know that we are constantly evaluating the support services and student engagement initiatives that we deliver to you to ensure we are bringing you the very best. And, although you will be away from us, we will not be away from SAU. Therefore, if you have a problem that needs someone's attention, please contact us.

Good luck on your final examinations. Have a safe trip home and a wonderful Holiday with your family. We look forward to your safe return in the Spring.

Falcon Pride!

Danny C. Vélez, Ph.D.

Danny C. Vélez